# **Recreation Committee Meeting August 20th 2009**

### **Members present:**

Scott Mueller, Glen Yergeau, Barry Goldman, Lynn Goldman, Bill Brennan, Kyle DaCruz,

#### **Members excused:**

Ralph Valentine, Chris O'Neil,

## **Members late/ Excused**:

Dennis Senibaldi (8:35 pm)

Kyle DaCruz sitting in for Dennis S.

#### **Minutes:**

Minutes were unavailable and will be voted on at the September meeting.

## Recreation Coordinator Update-Ms. Cheryl Haas

Saturday August 22nd--kids triathlon--- 75 kids signed-up

Saturday August 22nd--WIRE hosting Kites over Windham

Harvest Fest October 17<sup>th</sup>

Scott M requested to view Landscape bid for town fields.

Razorback filled out application for use of Rogers--- \$300 donation to town

Discussion on non-residents use of Town beach after 5:00pm. Sign needed for Town beach--- "Residents Only"

Pine Terrace updated an application for their annual softball game September 12<sup>th</sup> at Rogers Field

Windham Tennis Open September 19<sup>th</sup> and 20<sup>th</sup>.

**Budget update**-- Selectman looking for level funding in 2010 budget.

Discussion on how to put more monies in budget for field maintenance. Scott M mentioned money becoming available from equipment budget as bleacher purchases are all finished.

Senior Xmas party-- Scott M mentioned possible wine donation

#### **Old Business:**

#### Maintenance projects update:

Need to compile a list and prioritize by safety.

Gate at griffin park playground needs immediate action.

Skate park needs board replacements.

Basketball controller in.

Working on acquiring scorers table.

Working on Nashua road basketball court backboard.

Mr. Bill Raycraft AD Windham High school stated he does not need any town fields at this time.

Table discussion on Rec Committee rules as Ralph is not in attendance.

WBSL filled out field application for fall baseball-- They will work around soccer schedule at griffin park.

## New Business;

## CIP meeting September 1st

Scott M making Spruce pond field presentation.

Ralph V making two presentation--Field turf and Nashua road field expansion.

Scott M mentioned possibility of horseshoe pits at Griffin park.

Bill B asked if we could add Bocce ball courts.

Discussion on where to locate the courts and how to lock up the horseshoes etc...-- Possibly have a lock box.

Motion to adjourn by Barry G second by Glen Y at 9:03 pm

Respectfully submitted:

Bill Brennan, Secretary